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AIG Programs Underwriting Bulletin

99 High Street, 25th Floor
Boston, MA 02110
February 09, 2015


Please note that this Bulletin may provide an update or additional guidance to direction previously provided to you via your Underwriting Guidelines or Program Underwriting Authority document.  This Bulletin supersedes any such previous direction as of the effective date specified below and will be incorporated into your Underwriting Guidelines or Underwriting Authority document, if applicable, as future updates are issued.  If you have any questions or require clarification regarding this Bulletin, please contact your Program Manager.

Title: Property Data Entry – Age of Building
For all policies:

· Effective on or after May 15, 2015; and

· Providing Building coverage
Our statistical reporting agent will require the construction date of buildings to be entered into the underwriting systems (either CoverAll or your proprietary underwriting system) for all buildings covered by our policy.

Lack of a building age will create significant issues with our reported data.  Therefore, we must provide accurate building construction date information in our captured data.  This is not a new request, as we have already required construction date information as a data element for a number of years as part of the credible catastrophe modeling data elements we collect.  However, in many instances the building age for lower valued buildings has not been acquired.  With this new statistical reporting requirement it is imperative that we strive more diligently to get complete information on all covered building regardless of their value.
Please be certain to obtain the construction date for any building being insured on a policy with an effective date of May 15, 2015 or later for entry into Coverall or your proprietary underwriting system. 
For locations that have multiple buildings, we expect to receive a correct building age, but for smaller buildings on a campus, it will be deemed appropriate to use the age of the main building as the age for such smaller buildings.  Insureds will have a reasonable idea of the age for buildings they own, therefore, we expect that they will provide this required information.
It is our understanding that this construction date information requirement is applicable to virtually all carriers that are using ISO as their data reporting agent, so the agents submitting business should expect these requests and be pro-active in obtaining the information.  It is recommended that you communicate this to your agents as soon as possible.

Thank you for your attention to this Bulletin.  For further information or questions please contact your Program Manager.
The information and other material contained herein is proprietary to AIG Programs and intended for internal use only.  Unauthorized disclosure, dissemination, copying or other use of this information and material without the express written permission of AIG Programs is strictly prohibited.
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